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MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD OF SCHOOL 
 

This week the Year 10s had their science exams. All the staff have been very impressed with the children’s dedication and 
hard work. 
 

I would like to bring to your attention two careers events being held in November at Reigate Town Hall and East Surrey 
Hospital. Details of the events can be found in this week’s newsletter. 
 

The Year 11 mock exams start the week after half term.  This will give the children a good indication of what they already 
know and what work they still have to do.  On the Friday evening we have our annual Let’s Sing Choir concert at Reigate 
Baptist Church, where local schools join together in concert which is always a wonderful event.  
 

Enjoy half term. 
 

Mr Alexander 
 

 

SPOTLIGHT 

STUDENT SPOTLIGHT      

Year 7 Summer Day 7MDA for making a huge effort to settle into her new form group, getting involved in discussions 
and for being excellent at asking for help from teachers. 

Year 8  Emilia Marriott 8SMI for an outstanding Maths test result this week. 

Year 9 Sam Potten for achieving 131 achievement points so far in Year 9. 

Year 10 Harry Trussler for an outstanding start to his English GCSE and Omar Truelove for his performance in English 
and for being so organised the past couple of weeks. 

Year 11 Tegan Day for her consistent hardworking and positive approach to lessons. 
 

COMMENDATION AWARDS  

Year 7 
Year 8  
Year 9 
Year 10 
Year 11 

7SLR 
8RPA 
9AWE 
10BSD 
11SC 

 

BEST ATTENDANCE 

Year 7 
Year 8 
Year 9 
Year 10 
Year 11 

7RCR, 7NTR, 7GFO 
8DSM 
9PBO 
10MWE 
11EN2 

100% 
98.8% 
99.7% 
99% 
99.3% 

 
 

 Whole School Attendance 95.5%   
 

UPCOMING DATES 
 

Monday 4th November 
 
 

Tuesday 5th November 
 
 
 
 

Wednesday 6th November 
 
 

Thursday 7th November 
 
 
 

Friday 8th November 
 
 

 

Year 11 English Language Mock Exam 
Year 11 Mathematics Paper 1 Mock Exam 
 

Shakespeare Schools Festival, The Capitol Theatre, Horsham 
Girls’ District Cross Country, The Royal Alexandra and Albert School 
Year 11 Religious Studies Mock Exam 
Year 11 Biology Mock Exam 
  
Year 11 English Literature Mock Exam 
Year 11 Geography and History Mock Exams 
 

Year 9 Hospitality and Catering Trip to Borough Market, London 
Year 11 Mathematics Paper 2 Mock Exam 
Year 11 MFL and Health and Social Care Mock Exams 
 

Year 11 Chemistry Mock Exam 
Year 11 Geography, PE, Health and Performance, and Music Mock Exams 
Let’s Sing Choir Concert, Reigate Baptist Church 



 
NEWS AND EVENTS 

 
AND THE QUEEN 
  

On Monday 14th October I was fortunate enough to take a group of Year 9 Travel and Tourism children up to London for 
the day to go on a walking tour of Harry Potter film locations.  What an adventure we 
had!  It started with the state opening of Parliament and watching the Queen pass by 
Westminster.  We were fortunate enough to find a quieter spot behind the band and watch 
as the troop of horse guards went by.  After this, we walked past Horse Guards Parade 

to Embankment, via the Ministry of Magic.  After a 
quick spot of lunch, we headed to Piccadilly Circus, 
where Harry and Hermione fought death eaters.  After 
a quick stop at Hamleys we visited the Millennium 
Bridge - the scene of a death eater attack and St Paul’s 
Cathedral, where you can walk up the spiral staircase to 
Professor Trelawney's Divination class room.   
 
A great day was had by all and we learnt a lot about 

changing itineraries as a tour guide!   
 
Reported by 
 
Miss Sutton 
  

 
 

NEWS AND EVENTS 

 
THE BIG YOUTH DEBATE – REIGATE TOWN HALL 
 
On the evening of Tuesday 15th October five of us from Year 10 and Year 11 went to Reigate 
Town Hall for the Big Youth Debate.  It was an amazing night where young people got 
together to discuss larger topics such as safety on the internet, university fees and a plastic 
ban.  People from other schools came and also gave their input.  It was very interesting and 
was held in the Lord Mayor’s Chamber (the room where the council get together and discuss 
topics).  It felt like such an honour as well as seeing the Mayor himself and being able to 
shake his hand.  It was all amazing! 
 
Reported by 
 
Max Parker 
 

 
NEWS AND EVENTS 

 
YEAR 11 CAREERS EVENT 
 
On Friday 18th October Year 11 had a morning 
of careers activities arranged for them.                     
The morning started with an assembly about apprenticeships, how they work, how to find one, what careers are now 
offering apprenticeships and much more information. Thank you to Sue Taylor from ALPS (Association of Learning 
Providers in Surrey) for delivering an interesting and useful presentation.  For the 
remainder of the morning the University of Surrey ran two workshops about 
university/higher education, employability, networking and interview skills.  All Year 
11s attended each workshop.  In a recent questionnaire completed by Year 11s, many 
of them requested to know more about these areas so I am hoping that this has 
answered many of their questions. 
 
Reported by 
 
Mrs Grew 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
OTHER NEWS 

  
SEA CADETS 
 
During the week of the 7th October Kayleigh and Jake attended a training 
course through Sea Cadets.  The course included various activities such 
as mountain biking, power boating, rock climbing and piping.  They also 
got their badges and passed 2 courses - a young first aider course, and 
a basic catering course.  Kayleigh and Jake were awarded their 
certificates and badges on the night of 15th October at the Reigate Sea 
Cadets annual awards ceremony.  
 
Well done Kayleigh and Jake! 

 

 
OTHER NEWS 

 
GIRLS RUGBY FESTIVAL 
 
On Sunday 20th October the Guildfordians RFC inaugural Girls 
Rugby Festival took place.   Tia Hunter-Haschka,                   
Olivia Rawlinson, Gwendolyn Sheehan and Lily Garbett from 
Reigate School played in the festival for Old Reigatian RFC 
U15 girls team. 
 
They played three pool matches, drawing the first and then 
winning the next two.  This put them through to the semi- final from which they emerged with a hard fought win.  The final 
was against Horsham RFC, who they had drawn in their first match.  It was a very hard match and Tia worked with 
Gwendolyn to drive the ball over the line during the last seconds of the final and they both had hands on the ball to touch 
it down to draw the match (sharing the try).  After lots of discussion it was called an honourable draw and the victory was 
shared.   
 
Well done to all of the girls, they played amazingly. 
 

 
SPORTS NEWS 

 
YEAR 9 FOOTBALL 
 
On Tuesday 22nd October the Year 9 football team played against The Warlingham School. 
Reigate started off slow and Warlingham used this to their advantage as Warlingham were 
very possession-based, so took their time as they passed it around tiring out Reigate.  But 
as Reigate were still trying to settle into the game, a sudden counter attack from Warlingham 
put them up 1-0 as Reigate were just simply outnumbered in defence.  Warlingham still 
looked strong as they increased their lead to 2-0 in the first 15 minutes.  However, Reigate 
were determined to come back and did so on the stroke off half time.  Two goals by                
Jack Howland levelled the score line and at half time it was Warlingham 2, Reigate 2. 
 
The last ten minutes of the first half were encouraging for Reigate and they entered the 
second half positively but so did Warlingham and they quickly put another goal in.  Our 
formation was 4-3-3 at first but we changed it to 4-4-2 as we needed more people to defend.  
But Reigate dropped their heads and conceded another 2 goals, one of which was just 
unstoppable.  Later on Reigate also conceded a penalty but a brilliant save by                  
Samuel Roberts kept us in it.  However, late in the second half they put a last minute goal 
past us making the score line 6-2.  An unlucky result for Reigate.  
 
Reigate Team: Samuel Roberts, Sam Potten(c), Zain Leach, Callan Wood, Oscar Hough, Jamie Cattermole,                    
Louis Jackson, Henry Woods, Byron Owen, William Loft, Jack Howland, Rishant Sapkota.  
 
Reported by 
 
Sam Potten 
 

 
 



 
CATCH 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
ARTIST OF THE WEEK 

 
 

JOEL STRATTON 8NMO 
 
In Year 8 Art lessons we have been looking at the work of mix media artist 
Emmie van Biervliet.  This piece was based on a series of lessons on 
architecture.  A fantastic composition Joel, well done! 
 
Reported by 
 
Mrs Skinner 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
HEGARTYMATHS 

 
HEGARTYMATHS 
 
Congratulations to the following children who have clocked 
up the most learning hours on HegartyMaths this week 

 

 
 

Top Correct Answers 18th October – 25th October 

 
Year 7 

 
Paige Hyett 
Beth Perrett 

Abigail Softley 
Bennett-Luca Moodley 

Harry Wickens 
Poppy Macpherson 

Orla Marsh 
Jessica Green 

Dominic Jacques 
Muhammad Mustaf Javaid 

 

 
Year 8 

 
Nandini Joshi 

Sophia Crabtree 
Jacob Mills 

Lauryn Moulding 
Beatrice Clementson 

Patrycja Skiba 
Bodi Butler 

Sophia Bryant 
Sarah Tames 

Ellie-Mae Hyder 

 
Year 9 

 
Beth Hammond 
Kelcie Powell 
Nyah Fisher 
Sienna Bean 
Kayla O'Neill 
Cailen Harrap 

Ayhan Erol 
Emily Evans 

Vimbikai Chituwu 
Emily Dansie-Smith 

 
Year 10 

 
Alistair Bell 

Jacob Charlton 
Lilia Dobson 
Chloe Lacey 
Paige Barlow 
Sadie Jenkins 

Josephine Davie 
Cameron Fairclough 

Samuel Garvey 
Adam Ainsworth 

 
Year 11 

 
Hannah Corlett 
Lucy Stevenson 
Joseph Critchlow 
Simeon Cygler 
Sophie Smith 
Daisy Hobbs 

Stanislav Pitman 
Sophie Mandak 

Connor Patterson 
Cameron Peck 

 
NOTICES  

 
HPV VACCINATIONS - YEAR 8 
 
E-Consenting for your child’s HPV vaccination – Please complete whether you wish your child to be immunised 
or not 
 
We will be holding a further session in the near future so please complete the permission form on the link below as soon 
as possible even if you do not wish your child to receive the immunisation.  You can find out further information about this 
vaccine at the following links:   
 
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/812484/PHE_HPV_va
ccination_leaflet.pdf 

 
www.medicines.org.uk/emc/product/261/pil  
 
Please complete the e-consent form for your child’s HPV vaccination at: www.surreyimmunisations.co.uk (the 
school’s unique code/URN number is SR145217 which you will need to enter on to the HPV consent form).   
 
Please ensure that you complete and submit your child’s consent form promptly, whether you wish your child to be 
immunised or not. Parents who have not submitted their consent form by the date of the session and wish their child to be 
immunised will need to call the immunisation team to book an appointment at a community catch up clinic. 
 

 
YEAR 11 GCSE EXAM NOTICE 

 
Please be aware that the Joint Council for Qualifications (JCQ) requires all Year 11 children to be available until the 25th 
June 2020.  This is because an awarding body (exam board) may need to invoke its contingency plan which would 
require children to go into their school up until the 25th June 2020.  In light of this, please do not book holidays that begin 
before the 25th June 2020 or other events that would mean your child would be unable to come into school.  
 

 
NOTICES 

 
Please ensure that all school uniform is marked with your child’s name.  In the event that the item is taken to lost 
property it will help us to find the correct owner. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/812484/PHE_HPV_vaccination_leaflet.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/812484/PHE_HPV_vaccination_leaflet.pdf
http://www.medicines.org.uk/emc/product/261/pil
http://www.surreyimmunisations.co.uk/


 
 

NOTICES 

 
Year 7 and 8 are participating in The Romanian Aid 
Foundation’s giving “Joy in a Box” at Christmas.  If you 
would like to fill a box or donate any empty shoe boxes 
it would be greatly appreciated.  
 
Each box should be covered with Christmas paper with 
the lid and box wrapped separately. 
The gender and age range of the child should be 
attached to the box. 
 
 
For information and a list on what to include and what 
should not be included in the shoebox please visit. 
 
http://www.roaf.org/JBox/pdffiles/JboxList.pdf  
 
Please may all boxes be filled and handed into school 
by Wednesday 13th November. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

VACANCIES 

 

TEACHING ASSISTANT IN HIGH COIN UNIT 
 
Are you an enthusiastic, motivated person who is passionate about young children's 
learning, has the patience and ability to communicate well to help them achieve 
success and would like to make a valuable contribution to school life at Dovers Green?  
 
We have an opportunity for the right person to join our friendly, hardworking and 
committed staff working as a Teaching Assistant in our High CoIN unit which provides 
an Infant setting for 16 children with communication and interaction needs including 
Autism. Experience of working with children with special educational needs is desirable but not essential as training will be 
given. You should be a strong team player, have excellent interpersonal skills and a great sense of fun and warmth when 
working with children. Dovers Green is a popular, oversubscribed infant school that was judged outstanding by Ofsted in 
April 2009.  It is a designated Teaching School and is part of the South East Surrey Teaching School Alliance.  
 
The successful candidate will be required to work a minimum of 24 hours a week and a maximum of 30 hours each week. 
The actual pattern and number of hours to be negotiated.  
 
The actual salary range is between £9,740 - £10,592 and £12,175 - £13,240 dependent on hours worked and experience 
based on 38.6 weeks per year.  
 
Visits to the school are highly recommended but please telephone to make an appointment.  
 
The closing date for applications is: noon on Monday 4th November. Shortlisted candidates will be invited for interview on: 
Thursday 7 November. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.roaf.org/JBox/pdffiles/JboxList.pdf


 
NOTICES 

     
 

Get into Teaching Information & Coffee Morning 
Saturday 16th November 2019 at Weydon School, Farnham 9.30am to 11.30am 

 

                               

There has never been a better time to become a teacher. Your classroom is where it all happens – excitement, 
discovery, awe and wonder. You’ll need to be ready for a challenge, be capable of contributing to a team of 
committed professionals and want to make the most from a career that grows and develops with you. 

  
If you are considering a career in teaching then we cannot wait to meet you. At this drop-in event you will be able to: 
  

● Speak to teaching experts and practicing teachers to receive one-to-one advice on your training options and find 

out about teaching as a career. 

● Meet representatives from the area's most successful Primary, Secondary and Special Educational Needs teacher 

training providers. 

● Find out more about routes into teaching, gaining school experience, the application process and the funding 

available. 

Sign up via Eventbrite: http://bit.ly/i2iTeachNov 

or text ‘Teach’ to 80011 

 
NOTICES 

 

CAREERS EVENT 

Health and Social Care Careers Event: Monday 11th November 5.00pm – 8.30pm 
at East Surrey Hospital 

  
If you are a student in Year 9 and above, come along and find out about the wide range of opportunities available to you 

in the NHS and the community.  

Including: Dentistry - Decontamination Science - Dietetics - Medicine – Midwifery - Nursing - Occupational Therapy - 

Operating Department Practice - Radiology - Speech & Language Therapy - Microbiology- Paramedic - Pharmacy – 

Physiotherapy. Information on both university and apprenticeship pathways will be available.  

For further information and to register please go to https://healtheducationyh.onlinesurveys.ac.uk/health-social-careers-

event-11th-november-2019-registr 

Booking is essential as spaces are limited. 

http://bit.ly/i2iTeachNov
https://healtheducationyh.onlinesurveys.ac.uk/health-social-careers-event-11th-november-2019-registr
https://healtheducationyh.onlinesurveys.ac.uk/health-social-careers-event-11th-november-2019-registr


 
NOTICES  

 

 
                         



 
NOTICES  

 
 
 

 
              
 
 
 
 
                          



 
NOTICES  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
NOTICES  

 
                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
SAFEGUARDING 

 

 

 
Thinkuknow is an education programme from the National Crime Agency’s CEOP Command.  
Since 2006, Thinkuknow has been keeping children and young people safe by providing 
education about sexual abuse and sexual exploitation.  Thinkuknow is unique.  It is 
underpinned by the latest intelligence about child sex offending from CEOP Command.  
Thinkuknow aims to ensure that everyone has access to this practical information – children, 
young people, their parents and carers and the professionals who work with them.  Alongside 
the Thinkuknow website the programme provides educational resources, including films, 
cartoons and lesson plans, to help parent/carers and professionals raise young people’s 
awareness.   https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk 
 

 
CAREERS 

 
CAREERS GUIDANCE 
 
We have a careers section on the school website which contains useful information regarding college open events, up and 
coming careers events at Reigate School, details regarding apprenticeships and how to search and apply for them along 
with links to useful websites. There is also a link to a quiz which is fun to take and will give children an idea of what kind of 
careers will suit their personalities. Go to Academic-Careers or Academic-Option at post 16 for details of local college open 
events.  Below are some other very useful websites which have plenty of information regarding further education, 
apprenticeships and careers choices plus interview techniques and many other tips. 

www.barclayslifeskills.com 
 

www.apprenticeships.org.uk www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk 

 
 
www.notgoingtouni.co.uk 

 

www.icould.com 

 

 

 

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
http://www.barclayslifeskills.com/
http://www.apprenticeships.org.uk/
http://www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk/
http://www.notgoingtouni.co.uk/
http://www.icould.com/
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCJSu7-6Wi8kCFcE_FAodSg8J1g&url=http://www.fcbusiness.co.uk/news/article/newsitem%3D2390/title%3Dkarren%2Bbrady%2Blaunches%2Bbarclays%2Blifeskills%2Bprogramme&bvm=bv.107406026,d.d24&psig=AFQjCNHnyAqlXpAm3Ro4swSnnryM7IQxSw&ust=1447427790012847
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCOz7u_WYi8kCFUw8FAodUmwOyQ&url=https://apprenticeshipvacancymatchingservice.lsc.gov.uk/navms/forms/Vacancy/SearchVacancy.aspx&psig=AFQjCNHmMMZStU2VAOzr9ZYYcbfKBpjcuw&ust=1447427961099813
http://www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk/
http://webarchive.nationalarchives.gov.uk/+/interactive.bis.gov.uk/backingyoungbritain/notgoingtouni-co-uk?sort=date&view=logo&pagenum=200

